

## Class-2

# Chapter-2(Lecture Sheet) Honesty and Truthfulness

Speaking the truth and following the right path is called honesty. Honesty is a quality of a good person. A person who always follows the path of honesty is called honest person.

Always speaking the truth is called truthfulness. Truthfulness is a quality of an honest person. A person who always speaks the truth is called truthful person.

Honest and truthful persons are respected by all. Even the gods and goddesses love them. The honest persons have no greed. Honesty and truthfulness are the parts of religion and morality. These are the moral virtues. We should be honest and truthful in our behaviour. We should always speak the truth. We should never tell a lie. Here is given an example of honesty and truthfulness:

There was a beautiful village named Kushia. There was a river flowing by the village. The village was surrounded by different types of trees. There lived a rich man in this village. He had three sons and two daughters. Amal was the youngest child of this rich man. Then, he was seven years old. He always played with his elder brothers and sisters. One day, they went to play in their study room. All of them started to jump on their study table. Thus, they broke their study table.

In the evening, when their father came to their study room, he came to know that someone had broken the table. At that time, among all children, only Amal said that, he had broken the table.

After hearing Amal's speech, his father didn't get angry. He rewarded Amal for speaking the truth. By speaking the truth, Amal expressed his honesty and truthfulness.

So, we should be honest and truthful in our life. Because, honest and truthful persons are always loved and respected by all.

.....



#### Hindu Religion Worksheet Class: 2

### Chapter-2 (Honesty and Truthfulness)

#### 1. Fill in the blanks with appropriate words:

- a) Honesty is a quality of a \_\_\_\_ person.
- b) Honest and truthful persons are <u>by</u> all.
- c) Honest persons have no \_\_\_\_.
- d) Honesty and truthfulness are the \_\_\_\_\_ virtues.
- e) We should always \_\_\_\_\_ the truth.
- f) The village was surrounded by different types of \_\_\_\_\_.
- g) The rich man had \_\_\_\_\_ sons and \_\_\_\_\_ daughters.

#### 2. Write down the meaning of the following words:

- a) Honesty e) Right
- b) Quality f) Follow
- c) Morality g) Expressed
- d) Path

#### 3. Identify true/false of the following statements:

- a) Always speaking the truth is called falsehood.
- b) A person who always follows the path of honesty is called honest person.
- c) Kushia was an ugly village.
- d) The rich man had two sons and two daughters.
- e) Amal was the eldest child of the rich man.
- f) Honest persons are dishonoured by all.
- g) We should always tell a lie.
- h) We should never tell a lie.
- i) Truthfulness is the part of morality and religion.
- j) Amal expressed his honesty by speaking the truth.

#### 4. Match the Column-A with Column-B to make complete sentences:

| Column-A                            | Column-B                      |
|-------------------------------------|-------------------------------|
| a) Truthfulness is a quality        | i) Flowing by the village.    |
| b) We should be honest and truthful | ii) In the village.           |
| c) There was a river                | iii) Of an honest person.     |
| d) There lived a rich man           | iv) In our behavior.          |
| e) They broke their                 | v) "He had broken the table." |
| f) Amal said that,                  | vi) Study table.              |

#### **5.** Answer to the following short questions:

- a) What is called honesty?
- b) What is called truthfulness?
- c) What was the name of Amal's village?
- d) Why was Amal rewarded by his father?
- e) Who started to jump on the study table?

#### 6. Answer to the following broad questions:

- a) Who is called honest person?
- b) What are the parts of religion and morality?
- c) Who is called truthful person?

#### 7. Write the correct answer in your answer script:

| -  |  |                  |  |
|--|--|------------------|--|
|  | a) What is a quality of a good person?     |                  |  |
|  | i) Falsehood                               | iii) Honesty     |  |
|  | ii) Dishonesty                             | iv) Indiscipline |  |
|  | b) What is a quality of a truthful person? |                  |  |
|  | i) Truthfulness                            | iii) Dishonesty  |  |
|  | ii) Falsehood                              | iv) Indiscipline |  |
| c) What is a moral virtue?                                 |  |                  |  |
|  | i) Dishonesty                              | iii) Misbehave   |  |
|  | ii) Falsehood                              | iv) Honesty      |  |
| d) The village Kushia was surrounded by different types of |  |                  |  |
|  | i) Forest                                  | iii) Garden      |  |
|  | ii) Trees                                  | iv) Flowers      |  |
| e) Who was the youngest child of the rich man?             |  |                  |  |
|  | i) Tamal                                   | iii) Amal        |  |
|  | ii) Kamal                                  | iv) Jamal        |  |
| f) Who was an honest person?                               |  |                  |  |
|  | i) Tamal                                   | iii) Kamal       |  |
|  | ii) Amal                                   | iv) Jamal        |  |
| g) Which one is the part of religion?                      |  |                  |  |
|  | i) Honest                                  | iii) Smoking     |  |
|  | ii) Truthfulness                           | iv) Telling lies |  |
|  |  |                  |  |



Solution of Hindu Religion Worksheet

Class: 2

#### **Chapter-2 (Honesty and Truthfulness)**

#### 1. Fill in the blanks with appropriate words:

- a) good
- b) respected
- c) greed
- d) <u>moral</u>
- e) <u>speak</u>
- f) trees
- g) three sons and two daughters

#### 2. Write down the meaning of the following words:

- a) Honesty Righteousness
- b) Quality Virtue
- c) Morality Ethic
- d) Path Way

3. Identify true/false of the following statements:

- a) Always speaking the truth is called falsehood. (False)
- b) A person who always follows the path of honesty is called honest person. (True)
- c) Kushia was an ugly village. (False)
- d) The rich man had two sons and two daughters. (False)
- e) Amal was the eldest child of the rich man. (False)
- f) Honest persons are dishonoured by all. (False)
- g) We should always tell a lie. (False)
- h) We should never tell a lie. (True)
- i) Truthfulness is the part of morality and religion. (True)
- j) Amal expressed his honesty by speaking the truth. (True)

#### 4. Match the Column-A with Column-B to make complete sentences:

- a) Truthfulness is a quality of an honest person.
- b) We should be honest and truthful in our behaviour.
- c) There was a river Flowing by the village.
- d) There lived a rich man in the village.
- e) They broke their Study table.
- f) Amal said that, "He had broken the table."

e) Right - **Correct** f) Follow - **Pursue** 

#### g) Expressed - Manifested

#### 5. Answers of short questions:

- a) Speaking the truth and following the right path is called honesty.
- b) Always speaking the truth is called truthfulness.
- c) Kushia was the name of Amal's village.
- d) Amal was rewarded by his father for speaking the truth.
- e) Amal with his elder brothers and sisters started to jump on the study table.

#### 6. Answers of broad questions:

- a) A person who always follows the path of honesty is called honest person.
- b) Honesty and truthfulness are the parts of religion and morality.
- c) A person who always speaks the truth is called truthful person.

### 7. Correct answer of MCQ:

- a) What is a quality of a good person? Ans: iii) Honesty
- b) What is a quality of a truthful person?Ans: i) Truthfulness
- c) What is a moral virtue?Ans: iv) Honesty
- d) The village Kushia was surrounded by different type of \_\_\_\_\_Ans: ii) Trees
- e) Who was the youngest child of the rich man?Ans: iii) Amal
- f) Who was an honest person?
  - Ans: ii) Amal
- g) Which one is the part of religion?Ans: ii) Truthfulness